
 

AGENDA ITEM 
 

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Mike Spickelmier, Director of Public Works  MWS 11/13/2023 

DATE: November 16, 2023 

SUBJECT: Engineering Services for 2024 Federal Bridge Inspections 

 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM # 
 
 

Policy Considerations:  The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) with the Kansas Department of 

Transportation (KDOT) require bridge inspections every two years.    
 

Leavenworth County and the City of Basehor have elected to contract with Finney & Turnipseed 

Transportation and Civil Engineering LLC out of Topeka Kansas for their required bridge inspections.  
 

This is a professional services agreement under the City of Lansing Purchasing Manual.  
 

Financial Consideration:  This bridge inspection work is estimated to cost $4,000 for the inspections and 
required reporting to KDOT.    Additional inspection, plans, projects, or other services will be negotiated 

under this professional service agreement.  

 
 

Recommendation: To enter into a Professional Services Agreement with Finney & Turnipseed 
Transportation and Engineering LLC for On-Call Engineering and Bridge Inspection Services.  

 

 
Action:  Accept the Professional Services Agreement from Finney & Turnipseed Transportation & Civil 

Engineering LLC. Authorizing the Mayor to sign.  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 


